University Sector Framework Implementation Network

Note of Meeting of 25 May 2009
In Attendance: John Scattergood (Chair); Alexandra Anderson, TCD; Andrea Durnin, NUI; Eleanor Fouhy, UCC; Mary Fitzpatrick, UL; Brian Glennon, UCD; Orla Hanratty, NUIM; Jean Hughes, DCU; Sharon Jones, UCC; Nuala Hunt, NCAD; Elizabeth Noonan, UCD; Denis O’Brien, (IPA); Hilary Roche, Froebel College of Education; Anne Sinnott , DCU; Annabella Stover, Mater Dei Institute of Education; Maura Tierney, NUI; Ronan Tobin, All Hallows College; Michelle Tooher, NUIG; Denis Twomey, St. Patrick’s College of Education; Lewis Purser, Irish Universities Association, (Joint Secretary); Trish O’Brien and William O’Keeffe, National Qualifications Authority of Ireland, (Joint Secretary)
Apologies:  Eamonn Conway, Mary Immaculate College (Deputy); Declan Courell, St. Angela’s College of Education; Fintan Foy, RCSI; Sinead Critchley, UCD; Stuart Garvie, Marino Institute of Education; Deborah Kelleher, RIAM; Phyl McMorrow, DCU; Stephen O’Neill, NUIM; Mary Ryan, NUIG; Iain MacLabhrain, NUIG; Sarah Moore, UL; John O’Conor, RIAM; Eugene Wall, Mary Immaculate College; Ciaran Simms, TCD; Anthony White, Milltown Institute of Theology and Philosophy.

1.
Opening by Chair

At the outset of the meeting the Chair thanked those present for attending. 
The Chair welcomed two new members to the network, Ms. Mary Fitzpatrick (UL) and Ms. Sharon Jones (UCC). 

Professor Scattergood then invited feedback on the introduction he has drafted for inclusion in the FIN report, specifically whether the introduction captures the discussion of each section effectively. It was clarified that the Irish qualifications framework is correctly referred to as the National Framework of Qualifications and should be abbreviated as NFQ. 
2.
Matters arising not on the Agenda

No matters were recorded.

3. Working Group Meetings

Meetings of the individual working groups were then facilitated. A brief account of the discussions held by the working groups is set out under Section 4 below. 

4. Feedback from Working Groups 
Following group discussion, feedback was taken from group conveners as follows:

Working Group 1: Titling / inclusion of awards / quality assurance working group

Convener: Trish O’Brien 
The titling working group undertook a page-by-page review of their draft document. The group was satisfied with the majority of the content of the document and that the document would be completed in advance of the end of June deadline. It was agreed that the document should be web-based initially should any amendments be made. 
Working Group 2:

Addressing assessment of learning outcomes working group

Convener: Jean Hughes 

The assessment working group reviewed their draft document to identify and discuss any apparent inconsistencies. It was agreed that the document should avoid making any references to specific practices at institutional level, while also acknowledging that there can be great variance in local practices. 

The group felt that Prof. John Scattergood’s introduction was very much in tune with the issues presented in their document. 

A list of assessment methods will be included in the body of the document, while the matrix of assessment methods will be maintained as a separate document.  
Working Group 3:

Designing discipline-specific learning outcomes group

Convener: Alexandra Anderson 

Working group 3 has agreed to adjust the focus of their document. Rather than seek to address the complex issues presented by the initial brief of the group, the group will instead produce a document which focuses on writing discipline specific learning outcomes in four specific disciplines. The document will comprise four case studies, offer practical examples and discuss challenges and processes relevant to each section.  

The deadline for completion presents a challenge, however significant work has been completed to date. The group is happy to accept any suggestions network members may have by email. 

5.
University Framework Implementation Network Report

Trish O’Brien suggested that the conveners of each group may meet in the coming weeks to work on the consistency of the 3 sections of the report and discuss the dissemination of the report. 
The report will initially be web-based and a standard email may be provided to accompany and introduce the report when it is being circulated. 

Prof. Scattergood stressed the usefulness of producing a hard copy of the report, which would be particularly useful to disseminate at events such as conferences. It was suggested that funding may be available through the activities associated with the Bologna Experts.  This will be pursued further by the NQAI and the IUA.
6.
Future activities of the FIN network 

The Chair, the IUA and the NQAI, suggested that the FIN Network has become a useful and practical network and that it appears to have contributed to the quality and depth of dialogue around the Framework within and across institutions.  As to future activities, a survey of members will be undertaken over the summer to seek opinions on matters surrounding the ongoing implementation of the Framework which could form areas for collective consideration by the network in the future. It was suggested that current members may wish to nominate or invite other colleagues to join the network as its focus changes.

The Chair concluded the meeting by thanking all of the network members for their involvement and contribution to the network to date, and by suggesting that the network will resume in the autumn.
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